Safeguarding (Child Protection) Policy

The Fairy Room is committed to building a ‘culture of safety’ in which the children in our care are protected from abuse, harm and radicalisation. We will respond promptly and appropriately to all incidents or concerns regarding the safety of a child that may occur. The Fairy Room child safeguarding procedures comply with all relevant legislation and with guidance issued by the Local Safeguarding Children Board (LSCB). 
 inappropriate behaviour displayed by a member of staff, or any other person. For example, inappropriate sexual comments, excessive one-to-one attention beyond the requirements of their role, or inappropriate sharing of images. If abuse is suspected or disclosed When a child makes a disclosure to a member of staff, that member of staff will:
 - reassure the child that they were not to blame and were right to speak out 
- listen to the child but not question them 
- give reassurance that the staff member will take action 
- record the incident as soon as possible If a member of staff witnesses or suspects abuse, they will record the matter straightaway using the Logging a concern form. 
Logging a concern all information about the suspected abuse or disclosure, or concern about radicalisation, will be recorded on the Logging a concern form as soon as possible after the event. 
The record should include: 
- date of the disclosure, or the incident, or the observation causing concern 
- date and time at which the record was made
 - name and date of birth of the child involved
 - a factual report of what happened. 
- if recording a disclosure, you must use the child’s own words
 - name, signature and job title of the person making the record. 
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